SEPTEMBER 2022 WOODLAWN PARK CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

The Woodlawn Park City Council met in person on Monday, September 19, 2022. Present were Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Nancye Claypool, and Ed Purcell. Also in attendance were: Chief Mike Koenig, Charlie Veeneman, Pat Merrick and Attorney Jim Carey. Absent: George Langford, Tom Nunn and Doug Watson.

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a roll call of Council Members. Since there were not enough Council Members for a quorum, the meeting was adjourned and rescheduled for Monday, September 26, 2022.

The Woodlawn Park City Council met in person again on Monday, September 26, 2022. Present were Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Nancye Claypool, George Langford, Tom Nunn, Ed Purcell, and Doug Watson. Also in attendance were Chief Mike Koenig, Charlie Veeneman, Pat Merrick, and attorney Jim Carey.

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a roll call of Council Members.

The Council reviewed the Minutes for August 2022. George Langford made a motion to accept the Minutes and Doug Watson seconded the motion. All voted aye and the Minutes were accepted.

The Council reviewed the Treasurer's Report for August 2022. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept the Report and Mike Brown seconded the motion. All voted aye and the Report was accepted.

Pat Merrick had nothing to report.

Chief Mike Koenig gave his report. City Citations: 3, City Warnings: 36, State Citations: 0, All Assists: 1, Police Backup: 0, Arrests: 0, Miscellaneous: 31, Reports: 0. Gas: \$262.66, Gallons: 71.1. Chief Koenig gave an update on his speed study conducted from August 8, 2022 through September 19, 2022. He reported his findings and the average speed was under the posted miles per hour. He also gave a report on an incident that happened with a Woodlawn Park citizen calling 911 to report a prowler by her home. After a call to 911 and other police agencies, no one responded to her calls. Chief investigated the matter and found the agencies thought the other one was taking care of it. He has since spoken to each agency and new protocols have been put in place so this does not happen again. In the case of an emergency always call 911 first, if non-emergency, residents can call Chief Koenig or LMPD.

Variance Request: None

Resident's Comments: Christina Messina, 4308 Darbrook Road, had a follow-up question for Chief Koenig and she thanked him for the speed study.

Old Business: None

New Business: Mayor Larry Lewis discussed donating a percentage of ARPA funds to Suburban Fire Support per JCLC. They are asking for funds to help first responders during the pandemic. Funds were requested, but are not required. Attorney Jim Carey is going to look into the matter.

Mayor's Report

Mayor Larry Lewis reported the lights on the Orchid Hill sign have been replaced. LG & E checked and reported that A T & T cut the line while installing cable lines. A T & T has reimbursed the city for the \$1,035.00 it cost to repair the lights.

On Saturday, October 22, 2022 volunteers will meet at City Hall at 9:00 a.m. for the Operation Bright Side Cleanup on Westport Road.

The meeting for the zoning change for 4301 Westport Road that was originally scheduled for October 6, 2022 has been changed to November 9, 2022 at Walden School at 6:30 p.m.

Fall Junk Pick Up is scheduled for Saturday, October 15, 2022. All items should be out for pick up by 7:00 a.m.

Council Focus

City Hall/Little Library: Nancye Claypool reported that she has moved most of the children's books to the other Little Library location on Green Meadow Circle.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn reported that two sidewalks have been repaired. A new sidewalk repair is scheduled for 4304 Darbrook Road.

New Moves/Rentals: Doug Watson reported that 6869 Green Meadow Circle closed on September 6, 2022. There are no other properties listed for sale.

Fence and Building Permits: Mike Brown reported Permit #187 was issued to Nick Prendergast at 6859 Green Meadow Circle for a six foot privacy fence.

Drainage: George Langford reported that he attended a zoning change meeting on September 8, 2022 for 4301 Westport Road and voiced his concerns regarding the changes. On September 15th he had a call that debris had not been removed from 710-712 Stivers. On September 22nd he cleared the detention basin and the culvert had been cleaned out.

Community Activities: Ed Purcell is working on the next newsletter and asked the attending guests if they had any neighbors they wanted to nominate for the Good Neighbor Award.

Tom Nunn made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mike Brown seconded the motion. All voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 7:57 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Merrich

10-17-2022

Pat Merrick, City Clerk

Larry Lewis, Mayor